





Bob Hill and Lucky Mason reported on the Pub-
lic Clocks Inventory project for Joe Gensheimer.
A map quest tour is being targeted for completion
with digital photos and information within the next
2 years as part of a larger archive to be reported in
the Bulletin. Please call Joe if you have informa-
tion about public ciocks within a 70 mile radius of
Kansas City.

Charles McBride requested input and interest to-
ward a proposed 2007 restoration project.

Plans for future Chapter 36 programs include:
October — Union Station tour and program (see
page 1.)

December — Rose Michael from Dick Michael's
shop will present a program on restoration of metal
surfaces.

February 2007 — Bili Dugan will speak on the
works of Sitas Hoadley.

April — A program on watch restoration led by a
member of Special Watch Activities team.

Minutes of the June Meeting were accepted as
published. Treasurer’'s report: in addition to
$6,913.90 in the regional account, current check-
ing account balance was $1,389.64. in accepting
the treasurer's report, the chapter also authorized
reimbursement of Jerry Thornsberry’s expenses to
date on the project tall clock.

Show and tell — Joe Loar dispiayed a London
modet Atkins clock with unmarked movement and
cast brass gong base. Historian Clement Wagner
shared a new photo display album.

Bill Knouse invited chapter members to the auc-
tion of his collection in Sabetha, KS on Labor Day.
Steve Morford was the proud winner of $50 in the
20/50 raffle organized by Bob Hill. A great chap-
ter meeting was enjoyed by all.

Jim Kuhn, Secretary

Best Wishes for Swift Recovery

Chapter members are hoping that cur former
secretary Donna Stofer will recover well follow-
ing brain surgery at Saint Luke’s hospital earlier
this month.

Donna and Dick are deeply appreciative of the
many expressions of thoughts and prayers they
have received, and their Chapter 36 brothers
and sisters are proud to be a part of this suppor-
tive, caring community.

Nebraska Regional October 20-21
to be Co-hosted by
Heart of America Chapter 36

Be sure to mark your calendar for the Regional
which will be held in Omaha, Nebraska Friday and
Saturday, October 20-21, jointly sponsored by
Great Plains Chapter 58 and Heart of America
Chapter 386.

Phil Gregory is our national representative at the
regional, which will take ptace at Ford Hall, and
hotel accommodations are offered at the Omaha
Holiday Inn Central.

Clock Restoration Contest Rules

Chairman Don Allen invites all interested chapter
members to enter a clock restoration contest timed
so that the winning entries can be displayed at our
River Cities Regional held in Kansas City next
March 30-31.

Entry forms will be distributed at our Union Sta-
tion meeting on October 8th, deadline to enter De-
cember 10. Remember the necessary documen-
tation of clock condition prior to restoration. If you
need help with the photo, bring the clock and Don
will help you at the meeting.

Projects must be completed for presentation and
judging at the February 11 chapter meeting.

Chapter 36 Membership Application

Please complete this form with a $10.00 check made payable to NAWCC Chapter 36 and mait to: Jerry
VanlLanker, Treasurer, 1715 . Vermont, independence, MO 64052. Or better yet, come to the next meeting

and join in person.
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Street Address
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Phone
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